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The titie " Physiologic Therapeutics " haý been adopted for
this system by the editor, and those associated with him, in the
production of the work. In orcler to emphasîze the fact that the
reniedial measures: electrotherapy, -climatology, prophylaxis,
nursing, dietotherapy, mechancitherapy, rest, suggestion, hydro-
therapy, pneumotherapy, serotherapy, organotherapy, etc., con-
sidered in the work, are in a large degree modifications and
adaptations of processes normal to the human body. We think
that the name is a good one, but it should not be Iimited to the
foregoing remedies, as there are many drugs which might be placed
in the same category.

The subject-matter of the system is a most important part of
therapeutics, and one which has been too much neglected by
practitioners. Physicians know something about each of the
therapeutic methods of this system. They recognise, for example,
the use of cold baths in typhoid fever, of the rest cure in neuras-
thenia, of special climates in pulmonary tuberculosis, of carefully
selected diets in gastric affections, etc., but as a rule have hot
studied the general principles which are the bases of these agencies.
We believe that the introduction 'of thîs system to the medical
profession will supply a distinct want. As far 'as our knowledge
goes there exists no system in English on the same subjeets.

The first volume of the series, the one before us, is on electro-
therapy. The author presents the subject in a very practical, and
readable form. The subject of electrophysics, as presented in some
books, is very difficuit to understand, but wve feel satisfied that very


